
Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the Virtual Annual Meeting of the Parish Council held on 6th May 2021.
Present: 
Councillor R Hauxwell (Chair)
Councillors G Robinson, P Blagg, A Leadley, S Rex, P Hayward. R Hewson and B Ayton.
M Welch (Clerk) 

There was one member of the public present.

2021/1 Apologies
Apologies were received from Councillor Fielding.
2021/2 Election of Chairman
Councillor Robinson proposed Councillor Hauxwell, seconded by Councillor Hewson all other councillors agreed. 
2021/3 Election of Vice -Chairman
Councillor Hauxwell proposed Councillor Ayton, seconded by Councillor Hayward this was unanimously agreed.
2021/4 Chairman's Report
The Chairman thanked the clerk, councillors and David.  We can safely say it has been a year like no other, coping with lockdowns and the tier system. Meeting via Zoom has had its challenges but also, we have had several members of the public have attended via this medium.  The neighbourhood plan is in the early stages of being reviewed. There have been a couple of planning issues which attracted public attention this year. Local residents were given the opportunity to come up with ideas for the spending of CIL money, hopefully the clock will soon be repaired and decisions can be made to make the village look more attractive and prevent parking issues on the Common. The website has been updated and the use of the Facebook site has been a useful tool for communicating with some members of the parish, regular articles in the Shireoaks Newsletter have helped reach out to everyone and thanks to the volunteers who keep this running volunteering their time.
2021/5 Clerk's Report
The clerk read her report thanking the Chairman, all councillors past and present as well as the District and County Councillors.  All Councillors have again put in a lot of hard work throughout this particularly difficult year first with Zoom meetings due to Covid and coped well despite the problems from the pandemic.
Hopefully the church clock will be repaired in the next couple of months and the new planters organised for later in the year.
I hope that the next year after 21st June will be more straightforward and will settle down soon to some sort of normality with the return to normal face to face meetings.

.  
2021/6 Reports from Community Groups
Councillor Blagg reported that the fireworks will still be on this year on 29th October.  The carnival will be a slimmed down version incorporating the duck race with no parade or dog show and will be on Saturday 3rd July new people need to be involved.
Peter Stanley gave a presentation for the village hall which was refurbished in 2018/19 and needs further work a breakdown of the costs was given totalling £49548 they would like know the possibility of CIL funding towards this.  Details from the presentation will be circulated to councillors for information after the meeting.
2021/7 District/County Councillor Reports
Councillor Pressley reported that the Post Office application has been granted with hours restricted by planning permission to 8am-9pm Monday to Saturday not Sundays or bank holidays for licensing.  Emails can be sent to environmental health on noise.  The ditches have been checked and Highway are responsible.  Councillor Pressley had been informed that the planning signs on Shireoaks Common are still used to direct people to the unit.
There had been a rail meeting on 27th April and a new noticeboard has been funded by Northern Rail, the car park was mentioned again and Northern and Network Rail need to get together.  With the signal box but here is a cost issue.
Councillor Pressley thanked the Parish Council for the help in the last year they have done a very good job.
2021/8 Financial Overview
The Accounts had been circulated to councillors, the first precept payment has been received.
2021/9 To agree the delegation of authority
Councillor Robinson proposed the Chairman and Clerk have delegation of authority, seconded by Councillor Hewson and all agreed.
The meeting closed at 7.41pm.


Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the Virtual Meeting held on 6th May 2021.
Present: 
Councillor R Hauxwell (Chair)
Councillors, B Ayton, G Robinson, R Hewson, P Hayward, S Rex, P Blagg and A Leadley.
District Councillor Pressley
M Welch (Clerk) 

There were no members of the public.
050/21 Apologies for absence	
Apologies were received from Councillor S Fielding.

051/21 Declarations of Interest
Councillor Pressley RDS.
052/21 To approve the minutes of the meeting held 13th April 2021.
The Minutes of the Meeting held on 13th April, copies of which had been previously circulated to members were confirmed as a true record and will be signed by the Chairman.

053/21 Matters Arising 
a)  Cricket ground – The questionnaire for the Neighbourhood Plan will have anonymous responses althugh will show numbers of support.

b) Monks Wood Estate (Bovis) –The play area has reopened,  there had been a problem with bins which Councillor Fielding reported and Bovis cleared them.  Councillors asked for this to be taken off the agenda.
c) CIL- The money for the clock is being transferred and the clock should be repaired by mid-June.
d) Handyman
The Chairman and clerk met the handyman for an appraisal and handed him the timetable.  He contacted the Chairman on Tuesday to say he had tried doing Spring Lane where the paths are but cars came round too quickly and he didn’t feel safe.  A member of the WI had told him he should not do the village garden. The Chairman proposed we do an appraisal with the contract renewal every 6 months and that the clerk write and let him know to do the garden and if interrupted again by the WI to refer them back to the Parish Council this was unanimously agreed.  Councillor Hauxwell will recirculate the timetable to councillors.
[bookmark: _Hlk46265581][bookmark: _Hlk53518892]e) Neighbourhood Plan – Councillor Hauxwell has a couple of tweaks to make.  Will did not make the last meeting but they have decided to get the document out through strategic areas and the newsletter.  They are not planning on meeting again until they have the data.
f) Spring Planters – The plants have been ordered.  There was discussion about the planters, councillors asked for a firm quote for the next meeting.  Councillors would like to know what they can have at the corner by the church. Councillor Robinson suggested good quality troughs.

g) Visual impression when entering the village from the bypass compare to entering from Thorpe Lane, Spring Lane, and Shireoaks Road

Councillor Pressley had reported on the signs and Councillor Hewson explained that two fingerpost signs had fallen apart and had been replaced.  The estate agent had said they were still using it.  Councillor Fielding had taken this up with Highways and it will be chased up in a couple of days.

h) Old Stables – The letting agent was finalising details with the tenant.
i) Great British Spring Clean- Councillors agreed to carry this forward to the next meeting.
j) Ditches on Shireoaks Common - Clearing Out – The clerk was asked to contact Highways as this was flooding onto the road the other day.
k} Planting area at Parish Council Notice Board – Nothing further has happened since their last reply and the clerk was asked to contact them to sort it out or give us a contribution for our man to sort.
l) Village Name Sign - Shireoaks Road – Councillor Blagg proposed A resident who did the other sign in the village be asked to do this one if we provide the material, seconded by Councillor Hayward and agreed.

054/21	New Business 
a) Christmas Lights – The clerk was asked to find out what we need to do.  Councillor Blagg reported that Langold and Carlton do it and may give information.

b) Local Council Review – Councillor Ayton proposed we subscribe, seconded by Councillor Hauxwell and agreed.

55/21	Planning
a) New Applications
There were no new applications
b) Decisions 
No decisions had been notified and it was reported that they should have been, the clerk will contact Bassetlaw and ask if we can have decisions as well.
056/21 Reports from County and District Councillors.
Councillor Pressley had given his report.
057/21 Finance
		Balanced to statements as at 31.03.21
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	6686.27

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	5716.37

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	894.52

	
	
	
	
	
	13297.16

	
	
	
	
	
	

	The following Cheques are still unpresented
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Roadware
	
	
	206.28

	
	
	D Gower
	
	
	499.15

	
	
	HMRC
	
	
	80.00

	
	
	M Welch
	
	
	325.80

	
	
	SWHL
	
	
	420.00

	
	
	R Hauxwell
	
	
	12.59

	
	
	M Welch (D Gower jacket)
	
	
	27.99

	Payments received since last meeting
	
	
	1571.81

	
	
	
	
	
	

	The following are to pay this meeting
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	D Gower
	
	
	499.15

	
	
	HMRC
	
	
	80.00

	
	
	M Welch
	
	
	325.80

	
	
	SWHL
	
	
	440.00

	
	
	Came & Co
	
	
	396.09

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Total of all outstanding cheques
	
	
	1741.04

	
	
	
	
	
	

	After the above movements the balances will be:
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	3373.42

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	5716.37

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	894.52

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	TOTAL FUNDS HELD
	
	
	9984.31

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Of which Firework balance is
	
	
	2264.32

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Remaining Parish Council funds
	
	
	7719.99

	
	
	
	
	
	



	
	
	
	

		
	
	
	
	


 c) Signatories –Councillor Blagg will check on this.



d) Clock account – Documents have been submitted.

e) Audit – The accounts have circulated to councillors.  Councillor Blagg proposed the chairman sign the AGAR form and the account be submitted for internal audit, seconded by Councillor Hayward.

058/21 	Emergency Matters
a) Flooding – There was nothing further to report.
059/21 Correspondence
Correspondence has been circulated.
060/21	Police Report
A report has not been received since the last meeting.
061/21 Members reports and exchange of information on matters of concern.
Councillor Blagg confirmed the site for the dog bin that was delivered to him.
There had been problems reported with the bin on the village green not being serviceable, councillors will have a look.
The damaged post previously reported by the canal has not been repaired and Councillor Blagg will try and report it to QCS.
Concerns were raised that the litter bin near the school on Brancliffe Lane may not survive until July if it is not moved further back towards the hedge.
.062/21	 Date of next meeting
Councillor Blagg proposed we hold the next meeting on 22nd June then 20th July and back to normal in September, seconded by Councillor Hauxwell and all agreed.
The meeting closed at 20.54 p.m.
